




Wild West 4-H families we have 17 tickets available for RiverSport Water Adventure Park in
Oklahoma City. Unfortunately, the Intermediate Achievement trip there was rained out and

issued refund tickets to use later. 
Tickets original cost was $80 but we are offering them for $40 each!

The RiverSport plus package offers 2 raft trips, lockers, express lines, whitewater and flatwater
kayak, sky slides, climbing and more. You can go to riversportokc.org to check it out. This would

be a great family adventure after the fairs are over! 
We will sell any combination of number of tickets until they are gone. Contact Nancy at the
Stevens County Extension Office if you are interested at (620)544-6787 or nhonig@ksu.edu.

OKC WaterSports Tickets

4-H Club Financial Reviews

District

4-H'ers must use the new frosting & filling rules that have been put in place for 2023 fair.
Please see last page for list of acceptable frostings & where to find a complete list of rules.

*NEW* 4-H Foods & Nutrition Rule for Frostings & Fillings

Turn in completed Record Books by September 26th by 5:00 pm to your local Extension Office.
*Judy Parsons is available to help with record books, email judy78@ksu.edu to set up a time.

Record Books are due September 26th by 5:00 pm

Non Perishable Exhibits are due to your local Extension Office by Tuesday, August 29th by
5:00 pm (Photos, clothes, woodworking, rockets, etc.)
Perishable Exhibits are due to your local Extension Office by Wednesday, September 6th by
5:00 pm (Flowers, Foods & Vegetables)

If you plan on taking exhibits to the Kansas State Fair be sure to contact your local Extension
Office by Friday, August 11th. 

**Each 4-H'er will receive 2 tickets to the Kansas State Fair

State Fair Exhibit Information

 Build your leadership skills and potential through workshops, consulting groups, inspirational
speakers and more. In addition, the 2024 State 4-H Youth Leadership Council will be elected

and up to six National 4-H Conference delegates will be selected through an interview process
at KYLF on November 18-19, 2023 at Rock Springs 4-H Center for Youth 14-18 years of age
before January 1, 2024. *Registration to open in August, follow link below for information.

https://www.kansas4-h.org/events-activities/conferences-events/kansas-youth-leadership-
forum/index.html

Deadline to register is Monday October 16, 2023 by 11:59 pm

Kansas Youth Leadership Forum: KYLF

End-of-year financial reviews will be due November 1st by 5:00 pm to your local
 extension office. Be looking for more information via email.

mailto:judy78@ksu.edu
https://www.kansas4-h.org/events-activities/conferences-events/kansas-youth-leadership-forum/index.html


Haskell County
The meeting will be held at the

Haskell Extension Office on Monday,
August 14th at 6:00 pm

4-H Council Meeting

Seward County
Join us on August 3rd at 6:00 pm at the

Seward County Activity Center. *4-H
Volunteers needed to help

KSRE Town Hall Meeting
We will be meeting on the following
Tuesdays & Thursdays at 5:30 pm

August 1st & 3rd

Fair Shoots on Tuesday, August 8th &
Thursday, August 10th

For more information contact Lesley at
(620)655-2888 or Calvin at (734)417-1414

Archery Practices

The meeting will be held at the Haskell
Extension Office on Wednesday,

September 13th at 6:00 pm

4-H Council Meeting

Seward County Fair Horse Show will be
held on August 6th starting at 9:00 am.

*Open class entries accepted day of
show. Come join the fun!

5 State Free Fair

For more information contact Lesley at
(620)655-2888 or Greg at (620)417-6738

Shotgun Practices

We will be promoting Extension in
Elementary Schools on August 15th in

the evening and all day on August 17th. 
4-H Volunteers are needed.

*This is our 48 hours of 4-H Community
Service. Call the Extension Office at
(620)624-5604 or email Judy Parsons
at judy78@ksu.edu.

Promoting Extension in
Elementary Schools

mailto:judy78@ksu.edu


Shooting Sports Shotgun
Join us on  the following dates at

Dillinger's Farm on Road 14:



 Saturday, August 5th at 9:00 am 



Thursday, August 10th at 6:00 pm



Sunday, August 20th at 5:00 pm



*Must be 11 years old & enrolled in
the discipline to participate.

Deadline for photos is August 4th, 2023. 
Stevens County 4-H Council will donate a 
4-H Calendar to every family in the county

for the 2023-2024 4-H year. We will be
having a competition to choose the photos

that will be featured in the calendar.



So start snapping photos now to have
photos of all seasons! This is open to all

Stevens County 4-H'ers. Top photos will be
selected from a panel of impartial judges. 

Deadline for photos is August 4th, 2023. 

Photography Competition

Stevens County

The meeting will be held at the
Extension Office on Monday, August

21st at 7:00 pm

4-H Council Meeting
The meeting will be held at the

Extension Office following the 4-H
Council meeting on Monday, August

21st at 7:45 pm

Junior Leadership
Meeting

We will be having Cloverbuds for those who are 5-6 Years old as of January 1, 2023. We will
not begin our meetings until November but sign-ups begin October 1st. If you have someone in
your family this age or friends or neighbors with young children please encourage them to be a
part of this introduction to 4-H. We will hold approximately 6 meetings throughout the year. 

Any questions feel free to email:
Nancy Honig @ nhonig@ksu.edu or Kendra Hermreck @ khermreck07@gmail.com

Stevens County Cloverbuds

Stevens County 4-H Council will pay the $15 state enrollment fee for any new 4-H’er enrolling
throughout the year in 4-H. It will also pay the fee for any previously enrolled 4-H’er as long
as they enroll no later than November 30th. This is one of the things that is paid with funds

from the concession stand and food auction.

Enrollment Information

 The Anderson grant was established for Stevens County Youth to improve their community
through leadership projects either done individually, as a small group, or as a club. The grant
money, up to $1,000 is to be used to fulfill a community need. The application form is on the

Wild West Website under 4-H/Steven Co and is due in January. Last year the grant was used for
painting parking lot lines of many churches in the community. If you have questions about the

grant contact Nancy Honig at (620) 544-4359.

Sara Lee and E. Budd Anderson Youth Grant

This year's concession stand was a success despite the heat and smaller crowds. Although we
didn't surpass last year's total, we still managed to make a profit of $3,700. We want to

extend our gratitude to all the families who attended and worked their shifts during the fair. It
truly made the workload lighter when everyone pitched in. 

A special shoutout to Cindy Woods, who once again managed the fair stand. She was awarded
our Friend of 4-H Prize Winning Cookie Jar for her outstanding efforts. The pies were delicious,

and we were able to donate the extra ones to Pioneer Manor. 
Thank you to all who brought in the yummy pies!

Concession Stand












